Ottawa County Board of Commissioners January 7, 2008

8:00 a.m. Regular Session

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk Mary Arganbright.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.

The official minutes of December 28, 2007, was read, approved, and signed.

An abatement was approved.

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, discussed legal issues.

The commissioners signed the lease agreement between Jocky Stratton and the Board of County Commissioners, with no changes.

John Copple, Highway Administrator, gave the board an agreement from Twin Valley Telephone to bury cable on the Longford exchange, which was signed. John gave the commissioners the service agreement with Salina Scale for the certification of the scales at the landfill, which was signed.

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 18.

Keith Coleman, Emergency Management Coordinator, reported on a meeting he attended and the radios are going to have to go to a narrow band by 2009. There are several that are not narrow band compatible. The commissioners asked for Keith to start assessing what we have and what will work, and let them know.

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.